
 
 

Quarterly Messenger 
2025 Spring Edition 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Rev. Sara Funkhouser, Lead Pastor ​ ​ ​ ​       Luther Memorial Lutheran Church 
Donna Smith, Council President​ ​         ​ ​ ​         13047 Greenwood Ave. N  
​ ​  ​  ​ ​ ​         Seattle, WA 98133 
​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​    206-364-2510 



 

 



 
 

[God] has told you, O mortal, what is good, and what does the Lord require of you 
but to do justice and to love kindness and to walk humbly with your God? 

 -Micah 6:8 (NRSVUE) 
 
 
 

 

​  

As we begin this season of Lent with Ash Wednesday on March 5th, I know that it can sometimes feel like 

we are entering another season of “shoulds.” After all, we are told we should pray more, tithe more, give something 

up or add a new spiritual practice to enable us to feel closer to God. Even Ash Wednesday begins with this 

penitential sense of feeling guilty for all the things we both did and didn’t do. This is the season when we hear 

about all of Jesus’ temptations and how we are supposed to respond to the temptations in our world too. I know 

that this season can feel a bit overwhelming. 

        ​ With all the pressures of the season, it can also be really easy to lose focus on the most important 

commandments that God gives us: to love God and love neighbor, or its slightly longer variation in the Micah verse 

above. This verse from Micah has always been one of my favorites, not because it gives us more to do in our lives, 

but because it gives us a helpful guide for daily living. It doesn’t mean that we are always going to get it perfect, or 

even that we need to. But, when it feels like there are so many things being asked of and required of us, it can be 

helpful to have something to come back to. And, I’ll remind us that we do these things in response to what God has 

already done, these aren’t things that we need to do to check off the cosmic checklist of salvation! 

        ​ None of this is to say that spiritual practices aren’t useful, especially in Lent. But, this year I encourage you to 

think about how you can be present in Lent in ways that are meaningful for you, not just in ways that you feel you 

need to in order to “do Lent properly.” Should a time of fellowship and worship be helpful for you, we will be 

continuing with our tradition of Lenten Soup Suppers and Vespers this year, and you are invited to join us for those 

services. Whatever you do this Lent, I hope it gives you some grounding in the midst of our chaotic world and it is 

able to nourish your spiritual life instead of just feeling like another thing you should be doing. 

  

 

 

 

 

Peace,  

Pastor Sara Funkhouser​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​  

206-364-2510 

pastorsara@luthermemorialseattle.com 
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FROM THE COUNCIL PRESIDENT 

 

Dear Luther Memorial Friends in Christ, 

 

Spring is just around the corner!  How do I know?  My winter flowers – winter kale and 

cabbage – were replaced with beautiful colorful spring primroses! 

 

There are many activities we will be taking part in at LMLC this spring.  We begin with Ash Wednesday Services on 

March 5 at 6 P.M. Lenten Soup Suppers will begin Wednesday, March 12 at 6 P.M. and continue through the 

following four Wednesdays (March 19, March 26, April 2, and April 9). There will be several services held during 

Holy Week, including Maundy Thursday dinner, April 17, at 6 P.M. and Good Friday worship, April 18, at 6 P.M. and 

ending with our Easter celebration and Pancake Breakfast on Sunday, April 20. More details about our Easter 

celebration will be posted at a later date. I hope you will be joining us for these spring events. 

 

Please join me in welcoming three new members on our church council: Elaine Hardin, Bob Johnson and Raj 

Lingappaiah.  Your church council is  looking forward to a new year working with the LMLC congregation.  If you 

have any questions or concerns, please contact me or other council members. 

 

I look forward to sharing our spring activities with each of you! 

 

 

Donna Smith 

LMLC Council President 

Cell: 425-971-9581 

E-mail: council@luthermemorialseattle.com 
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In-Person & YouTube Live Stream Worship Sunday @ 10:30am 

 
YouTube Live Stream Worship links and instructions: 
For upcoming live stream event: https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC6reljQJuFBuOvnbeAF31sA/live. When the 
event goes live, you will be able to watch the event in real-time. When the event is complete, the event will be 
recorded and saved as a video. 
For past events: https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC6reljQJuFBuOvnbeAF31sA will show the past events/videos 
for you to watch. 
We suggest you subscribe to our YouTube channel: 
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC6reljQJuFBuOvnbeAF31sA, then click on the bell icon to turn on the 
notifications, it will send you email notifications for upcoming events. 

 

 

Tuesday 9:00am – 2:30pm (Pastor Sara Funkhouser) 

Wednesday: 9:00am – 2:00pm (Pastor Sara Funkhouser) 

Thursday: 9:30am – 3:00pm (Pastor Sara Funkhouser) 

Friday: 9:00am – 2:00pm (Pastor Sara Funkhouser) 

Monday - Friday: 9:00am – 1:00pm (Jian Zhang) 

 

 
 

Recent Worship Attendance 
 

Sunday, 5, January 2025 - 29 
Sunday, 12, January 2025 - 32 
Sunday, 19, January 2025 - 25 
Sunday, 26, January 2025 - 27 
Sunday, 2, February 2025 - 33 
Sunday, 9, February 2025 - 33 

Sunday, 16, February 2025 - 32 
Sunday, 23, February 2025 - 25 
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LMLC Youth Update 

For the children and youth in our congregation, March is a busy time. Mid-winter break is behind them now, and 
ahead of them lies a 6-7 week stretch of learning before spring break comes.  Spring sports, concerts, competitions, 
Lent, and finally Easter will arrive. Here is what they've been up to...and are looking forward to! 

Daniel Lingappaiah has a busy spring ahead of him. Marching season with his middle school marching band begins 
in March (Daniel will be playing the quad drums). Daniel's piano spring showcase is also scheduled for mid-March. 
In May, his middle school marching band will be marching at the Junior Lilac Parade in Spokane (May 10), and (if his 
school does really well), they will be marching the following weekend at the main Lilac Parade along with his 
brother's high school marching band! On the weekends, Daniel can be found at the gym lifting weights with his 
mom.  

Joshua Lingappaiah is anxiously awaiting to see if he has been accepted by his top pick universities for this coming 
fall. In the meantime, he is busy with several music programs at school. He plays trumpet for his high school Jazz 
band, chamber winds, and orchestra. His high school Jazz band performed at their Big Band Dance fundraiser at the 
end of February. He is also preparing for marching band season where his high school marching band will be 
performing at Spokane's Lilac Parade (May 17). In addition, Joshua is participating with the ACE mentor program 
where he and other high school students are mentored by an engineering firm while contributing to the design of 
the electrical components of a new community center for downtown Seattle. Josh will also be a partner for Unified 
Track & Field this spring. His senior prom and high school graduation are just around the corner, too! 

Audrey Long is continuing to find joy in playing her flute in the 8th Grade Einstein Wind Ensemble. She is excited 
about all the opportunities that will be coming her way when she starts Shorewood High School next year. Marching 
band, Pep band, and possibly swim team would interest her. For now, the ultimate frisbee season, some childcare 
gigs, and making new friends are keeping her up and running! 

Emma Long also is focusing her sights on what high school has to offer. Specifically, she wants to improve her viola 
playing skills enough to try out for Shorewood Chamber Orchestra. She has committed herself to lessons at Music 
Center Northwest to work towards her goal. Weekly rock-climbing classes in Lynnwood keep her moving these days. 

Lilly Long spent most of the Fall dedicated to applying to colleges. Now, she is patiently waiting to hear back from all 
the contenders. There are many dinner table discussions on the pros and cons of many different paths. The Spring 
promises several rites of passage such as Senior Prom and graduation from Shorewood High School in June. Go 
Stormrays!  

Please keep Joshua, Daniel, Audrey, Emma, Lilly, Jed,  and Goaner in your prayers as they continue to grow and find 
their way in life.  

 

 

 

 



Luther Memorial Pantry  

As we head into March, we still have many food items that were donated in December which is wonderful.  There 
are a few areas where we have purchased food to fill in.  Attached is our new food list if any of you are so inclined to 
purchase food for the pantry this is a good reference.  We are very sad at the passing of Bob Enloe, one of our 
biggest supporters.  He was very proud of the work we do feeding those in our neighborhood who have food 
insecurity.  Peace to his memory. 

Mary Hinderliter and Diane Chapman 

Pantry Coordinators  

Pantry Food Shopping List 
Please check expiration dates 

  
These are the recommended food items: 
  
Chef Boyardee canned pasta 
  
Canned:  Chicken, Sardines, Ham, Beef stew, Spam single slices or canned, Tuna 
  
Shelf stable milk boxes 
Shelf stable juice boxes 
  
Fruit cups or canned fruit 
Hearty soups (no tomato) 
Raiman Noodle soup 
  
Tortillas corn or flour 
Crackers plain, peanut butter or cheese 
Jars of peanut butter 
Small boxes cereal 
Oatmeal packets 
GoGo Yogurtz 
  
Pudding cups 
  
Bars of soap 
Individual packs of Kleenex  

Property and Maintenance report from Laurie and Marilyn 

The east side door window was cracked and had been replaced. A new cleaning company has begun cleaning on 
Saturdays and as far as we know things are going well. Bulbs were planted by the east entrance and are beginning 
to show growth. Two large hydrangeas were trimmed back on the west side of the sanctuary. Shopping carts have 
been removed by Find It Fix It. Garbage continues to be picked up on the grounds. The sidewalk project along 
Greenwood Ave. appears to be mostly completed. Tape residue has been removed from the Sanctuary floor by the 
altar. The pantry storage and  preparation  rooms were cleaned and organized by Bob and Marilyn and they also 
stored the white folding chairs. Ice melt application and shoveling critical areas was done during the snow days. 
More ice melt was bought in preparation for any more freezing temperature days.  

 





 


